
January 23, 2023


Chairperson Lee and Committee Members,


I strongly urge a Do NOT Pass on BH 1489. How would this bill possibly be enforced in a 
humane way? When there is an accusation that a violation has occurred, how could it possibly 
be proven apart from invasive questions and tests that a former or current athlete would be 
forced(?) to undergo in violation of their privacy and rights? This is unnecessary legislation that 
involves significant government overreach. 


I urge a Do NOT Pass on HB 1489.


Sincerely,

Sylvia Bull

522 N 16th St

Bismarck, ND 58501 


